Town of Killingworth
Special Meeting of the Killingworth Volunteer Fire Company and Killingworth Ambulance Association
Pension Plan Trustees
Tuesday, October 17, 2023 — 4:00 pm

Attendees: N. Gorski, T. Hajek, R. Regolo (Visitor), M. Sicilia (Visitor)

N. Gorski called the meeting to order at 4:02 pm.

Approval of Minutes
D. O’Sullivan motioned to approve the February 15, 2023, meeting minutes, seconded by T. Hajek.
Motion passed 3-0-0.

D. O’Sullivan motioned to approve the March 23, 2023, meeting minutes, seconded by T. Hajek. Motion
passed 3-0-0.

D. O’Sullivan motioned to approve the June 28, 2023, meeting minutes, seconded by T. Hajek. Motion
passed 3-0-0.

Notices to Potential Retirees

A discussion regarding notices for potential retirees took place. M. Sicilia indicated notices are not
required. Biannual benefits statements with the normal form of retirement are already provided. If
desired, a retirement package or estimate could be provided. The question would be who would be
responsible for triggering this additional work. Additionally, suspension of benefits notices could be
provided is desired. Retirement packages will be provided to volunteers turning 65. R. Regolo asked M.
Sicilia to provide budget estimates for creating these packages in the 24/25 budget.

It was decided to have the town send annual letters to volunteers indicating their years of service
towards their pension.

D. O’Sullivan and T. Hajek to work with R. Regolo on the current year’s census.



Letter from KAA to Volunteer
D. O’Sullivan sent a certified letter to a volunteer who is disputing their years of service.

Meeting adjourned at 4:36 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Nancy Gorski, Acting Recording Secretary
Attachments



